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October 30, 2010                                     Carolina First Center, Greenville, SC 
                        

President Stowers called the General Membership meeting of the 39th 
Annual Convention of South Carolina Numismatic Association to order at 9:31 
AM.  He welcomed all members and guests to the meeting.  The invocation 
was given by Sam Norris. 

 
Convention Chairman, Austin Sheheen, declared a quorum for the 

meeting. 
 
President Stowers noted the 2009 meeting minutes were approved by the 

Board at the January 2010 Board meeting.  On a motion by Mr. Sheheen, 
seconded by Mr. Smoot the minutes were accepted as approved by the Board. 

 
Secretary Brock reported on SCNA membership for 2010. 
 

  Active Life Members:                       104 
  Life Clubs:     6 
  Regular Members: 191 
  Total Members                                 300 

 
The membership report was approved on a motion by Sam Norris 

seconded by Dick Smoot. 
 
 Treasurer, Austin M. Sheheen, Jr., reported the Association had a good 
year in 2010 and the Association appears to be getting stronger.   Association’s 
finances are stable with a good cash flow.  He said a full report would be 
published in the January SCanner.  On a motion by Ms. Barry seconded by Mr. 
Smoot the Financial Report was approved.  
 
 No old business was discussed. 
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 Helen Barry reviewed the proposed by-law changes including adding the 
ethics code.  Austin Sheheen commended the By-Law Committee on the work 
they had done reviewing and updating the by-laws. 
 
 On motion by Dick Smoot the proposed by-law were approved as 
published.  Motion seconded by Randy Clark and approved by the general 
membership. 
 
 Bourse Chairman, Tony Chibbaro, reported a sold out Bourse and 
announced the Convention would return to the Carolina First Expo Center in 
2011.  The 2012 show location is still to be determined. 

  
ANA President Cliff Mishler spoke briefly to the group. 

 
 The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 9:48 AM on a motion by 
Sam Norris, seconded by Mr. Darr. 
     

 
 
     
     
 
Pascal S. Brock 
SCNA Secretary 


